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Year 6 Foreword 

We have really enjoyed our time at Killinghall and are very proud of our school. We have had the opportunity to take 

part in many exciting activities during our time here and we would like to share some of these memories with you.  

As pupils we have been lucky to visit so many fun and interesting places. Our favourite though was when we were in 

Year 5 and we went to Robinwood on our residential, which was amazing. We developed important life skills when we 

were there and realised we were capable of much more than we ever thought we were. Whilst there we demonstrated 

all of our school values and came back courageous and full of self-belief. 

One of the most important things about being a Year 6 pupil at Killinghall is the responsibilities we have the honour of 

undertaking. These enable us to develop our skills and prepare us for when we are older. We have had the opportunity 

to be house captains, HARTs ambassadors, school council representatives ς the list is pretty much endless! Pupil voice is 

such an important part of life at Killinghall and having these roles has helped us develop this further. 

The school has given us lots of opportunities to prepare for our big move to high school. The most memorable of these 

times was the day we went to Spofforth Primary School for a transition day. We were able to meet lots of children going 

to the same school as us and take part in lots of activities which developed our teamwork and compassion skills. That 

day really settled our nerves and got us excited about what is to come. 

This year has been a very positive year in sports at Killinghall. As we are in Upper Key Stage Two we get the opportunity 

to take part in many team events. Due to the many skills that we have developed we have been very successful and have 

won the cricket, hockey and rounders tournaments and have done really well at many others. 

House events are very important in our school and we have been doing something different this year. This was the first 

year we have had a whole year house event as we have been developing a garden area and each house has been trying 

to grow produce to sell as part of us being aspiring entrepreneurs. House events help us to develop our team work and 

show friendship towards others ς both younger and older children.  

We are going to be really sad to leave all of the lovely staff and amazing children we have had the pleasure to spend 

time with. However, we are all very excited about our move to high school and what the future brings for us all. 

Good luck to everyone. 

Matthew, Bella, Arlo, Nathan, Harry, Elliot and Oliver 
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Introduction letter from the Headteacher and Chair of Governors 

 

Dear Parents and Friends,   
 

Welcome to the Killinghall CE Primary School Year Book 2018 for parents and friends. We hope that as you 
look through the following pages you think we have captured the vibrant and lively everyday life of our school ï 
even if some days are definitely more exciting and unusual than others. What a year it has been - new 
classrooms, the Tardis landing and a Royal Wedding. Not many schools can say that has all happened on their 
premises. 
 

We believe that our school is a very special one, with a clear ethos of care and high expectations that is lived 
out every day. The children of Killinghall Primary School are full of enthusiasm, pride and care; they show this 
on a daily basis - they truly believe in the school values. 
 
This year has been a turning point for the school in terms of the future. We finally moved in to the new 
classrooms at the end of September, with the official opening in November. Pupil numbers have steadily risen 
over the year and this will inevitably continue. However the school will never lose its ethos, or its passion for 
each individual child.  
 
This year the childrenôs desire to make the new areas of the school even better has been clear. Their 
determination to gain a new climbing wall, to go with the trim trail funded form our sports premium, was 
infectious. The sponsored event, with badminton player Jenny Wallwork, was a real highlight. The whole 
school community worked together to achieve the target needed. As soon as the weather allowed, the children 
(and staff) worked tirelessly on their new garden area, and the play leaders were brilliant at making sure all the 
new play equipment was used effectively. 
 
Like the children, we are very proud of the school and its family feel that includes everyone. It is a pleasure to 
see happy smiling faces each morning on the playground and be part of some amazing learning journeys. It is 
the children who drive our passion for making learning as exciting and engaging as possible. 
 

We are very grateful to all the staff for their hard work and dedication in ensuring that every pupil is inspired 
and challenged in a lively learning environment. We are building a new strong staff team who are committed to 
gaining the best outcomes for your children. The children of our school are what drives us to be the very best 
that we can be; they are a credit to us all.  
 

We thank you all the support that you give to us, but more importantly the support that you give to the children. 
 
The focus of our magazine is on the children's achievements and many items are written by them, this is about 
the life of their school over the past year.  
 
 

Sarah Bassitt                   Helen Potter 
Headteacher                            Chair of Governors   
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Data Report 
 

Although our philosophy is one built upon the individual child and ensuring that we provide an all-round personal 
education and exciting learning for life opportunities, all schools continue to be measured on attainment data at the end of 
EYFS, KS1 and KS2, and in phonics at the end of year 1.  
 
So we are delighted to be able to give you this yearôs end of summer headlines for EYFS, Year 1 Phonics and KS SATs.  
 
Reception Class children are judged by the óGood Level of Developmentô measure of the Early Years Foundation Stage 
Profile. In the EYFS Profile, children will be defined as having reached a Good Level of Development at the end of the 
EYFS if they achieve at least the expected level in the early learning goals in the prime areas of learning (personal, social 
and emotional development; physical development; and communication and language) and in the specific areas of 
mathematics and literacy, which the Government believes are crucial for later success.  
All areas of learning within the EYFS are important. To reflect this, the Good Level of Development measure is supported 
by a measure of the average of the cohortôs total point score across all the early learning goals. This captures the 
attainment of all children across all the early learning goals. 
 

 Killinghall 

Children at a good level of 
development or exceeding 

74% 

Average score achieved on the EYFSP  38.5 

 

The above table shows that our end of EYFS scores are good. As well as this information, we can confirm that there are 
several children at óexceedingô. 
 
Year 1 phonics screening  
This yearôs screening results are well above the national percentage with 80% achieving the required 32/40 mark to be 
considered to be óworking atô. Many children scored full marks on the test out of 40. This is an excellent result and shows 
the impact of our phonics teaching continues to have in reception and year 1. 
 
Key Stage 1 
A combination of tests and teacher assessment is used to give the chidren their end of KS1 result.  
The combination of KS1 SATs and teacher assessment results: 

 

 % at Killinghall achieving 
expected or above   
the government standard 

% achieving above the  
government  standard at 
Killinghall  

Reading  73% 23% 

Writing  73% 9% 

Maths 73% 14% 

 

 
Key Stage 2 
Children sit their tests in a formal week in May. Papers are sent away for external marking.  
Teachers complete their own teacher assessment and submit these in June ï this is based on the evidence in books and 
lessons throughout the year. 
 
Teacher assessed results: 

 % at Killinghall achieving 
expected or above   
the government standard 

Reading  86% 

Writing  86% 

Maths 86% 
 

 
 % at Killinghall achieving 

expected or above   
the government standard 

Nationally 

Reading  86% 75% 
Grammar, Punctuation 
& spelling 

71% 78% 

Maths 86% 76% 

Reading, Writing & 
Maths Combined  

86% 64% 
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We are all very proud of our excellent 
results throughout the whole school. 
Well done to all the children. 



John Gothard - Governor 

I have lived in Harrogate for the past five years. Two of my 
grandchildren attend Killinghall School. I have spent my 
whole working life in the music and entertainment industry. 
Since 1988 have been manufacturing flight cases which are 
the boxes that protect the equipment for bands (guitars, 
amps, keyboards etc) I also work with Summer and Harryôs 
mum and dad in their Chartered Building  
Surveying Practice.  The highlight of this year  
for me was the School Royal Wedding Day.   
The children were spectacular. Everyone rose 
to the occasion dressing in their wedding  
fineries. Congratulation to the staff and all  
involved for the organisation and making it  
such a memorable day.  Better than the one  
in Windsor!   

Helen Potter ï Chair of Governors 

I have lived in Killinghall for the last 20 years. I am married with four 
children.  I have been a governor since 2008, and Chair since 2009. I 
am also the school choir leader. This year my role in school changed 
when I stepped in to run the school office ï I really enjoyed this new 
challenge. 
I love to see all ages of children so engaged in their learning and 
living out our school values in their lessons. The pride that our 
children have in their school is a real joy to see. My highlight of the 
year was once again to conduct the huge massed choir of schools at 
the Royal Hall Charity Concert. However, as Chair of Governors I am 
very proud of all that the school has achieved in terms  
of its expansion. As someone who lives in the village  
and believes in the importance of the school ethos I  
have been delighted to see the continued success  
and family feel continue even as numbers rise. This  
is something that I am passionate to maintain. I feel  
very fortunate to be a part of such a special school. 

 

 

Claire Handley ï Teacher 

I canôt quite believe I am coming to the end of my second 
year of teaching at Killinghall!  It has been a thoroughly 
hectic yet rewarding time. I have really enjoyed the new 
challenges I have experienced teaching Pegasus class this 
year and I am proud of all the childrenôs achievements in 
their learning.  One particular highlight for me was the 
residential to Malham Tarn.  This was not only a first for the 
children but also for me!  It was lovely to see the children 
experiencing the great outdoors whilst  
developing in confidence being away  
from home.  As well as teaching Year 2/3  
I have a responsibility for Modern Foreign  
Languages in school.  I can speak German,  
French and some Spanish and enjoy having  
a go when travelling abroad with my family.    

Gail Dutton 

I am the caretaker/cleaner. I come into school each  
morning and afternoon. I live in the village with my  
husband.  My highlight this year was the Royal  
Wedding which was such a lovely afternoon. I also  
enjoyed my  grandparents lunch, as now my  
grandson is in school. 

Jenny Nettleton ï Teaching Assistant 

Another busy and exciting year at school is coming to an end 
ready for the summer holidays, and again I cannot believe how 
fast this year has gone. This year I have worked with the 
children in Dragon class as a teaching assistant. Together we 
have gained new knowledge and made some great memories. 
There have been many brilliant trips and activities 
throughout the year, but a highlight for me was  
definitely the Royal Wedding with its fantastic  
atmosphere. I am looking forward to getting to  
know the children further when we return in  
September and hearing all about their holidays.   
. 

Richard Stone ï Governor 

I live in Knaresborough with my wife Cath and daughter Alice, who 
attends Killinghall School and is in Griffins class. I am currently 
employed by the Post office and work in Network development. In 
my spare time I enjoy spending time with my family and am an 
active Freemason in Knaresborough. This is my second year as a 
Governor with the strategic role of Sports monitoring & the impact of 
funding; combining this with the healthy School initiative; I am also 
responsible for educational visits. Well what a busy year it has been! 
From residentials to Royal Wedding parties and new school lockers! 
What has amazed me so much this year, has been how well the 
children have kept up their brilliant attitudes and values;  
to achieve so well even with the quite dramatic changes  
that have taken place within the school, following on 
from the building works last summer, they are a credit  
to the school and all the parents. I am looking forward  
to another great year for Killinghall Primary. 

Mary Shields - GTA 

I have been at Killinghall for a year working in Unicorn Class. Thank you to everyone for making me so welcome.  
I have loved seeing the children develop both in their friendships and academically. Their personalities have 
blossomed over the year and we have got to know them well. It has been a busy year for the Unicorns learning all 
the new routines. I also supervise at lunch times and in the breakfast club, so I get to see lots of the children from 
across the school which is great to get to know them too. I particularly enjoyed the Christmas nativity and how the 
children worked so well together to make a very enjoyable performance full of energy and joy. I hope the children 
have a wonderful summer with lots of play and fun. 
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Elouise Foster ï Teacher/Governor 

Well, I canôt believe itôs this time of year again ï itôs gone so quickly. 
This has been, yet another, exciting year at Killinghall with us getting 
access to our new classroom in September. The children made me 
very proud whilst they showed a great deal of patience in our 
temporary classroom in the hall! The excitement on their faces when 
we finally got into the extension was truly wonderful to see ï I think 
the lockers created the most enthusiasm though! It has been great to 
see the children developing as learners this year and taking more 
responsibility around the school. They always surprise me by how 
much they grow up between leaving Year 4 and  
starting in Year 5. I have had two highlights this  
year: the children taking part in the hockey finals  
and coming second and one of our teams winning  
the cricket festival. We really have a great deal of 
talent. I am looking forward to what the next year 
has to bring and to see how our wonderful school  
continues to develop as a place of learning and  
happiness for all of the children and staff. 

Sarah Bassitt ï Headteacher 

This year has been an incredibly exciting and busy one. We 
took over our new building in September and the children have 
thoroughly enjoyed the extra space that this has given them. 
We had a crash landing by the Tardis, with all the children 
engaged in helping the Doctor to rescue her mission, and we 
had our own Royal Wedding. It is these types of events that the 
children really remember; my opinion is that school is about 
making positive memories for children ï something I think our 
school is good at.  Once again the children have been stars  
                              and some of the sporting achievements that    
                               we have had have been amazing.  The   
                               Choir have again been brilliant ï one of the   
                               High lights of the year was The Royal Hall   
                               Concert where we raised over £4000 for  
                               Save the Children. Life in our school is   
                               always busy, we have a growing number of  
                               pupils, and our future as a school is bright. 
  
 

Staff and Governors  



Hayley Ellis ï Office Manager  

I am the School Office Manager and have probably spoken with, 
written or emailed most of you during my time at school. I currently 
share my role with Mrs Potter. 
I enjoy working in the office; itôs great to be part of everything that is 
happening in school. 
I came back to work in Spring after some time off  
and was amazed by all the wonderful building work  
and the lovely classrooms ï our children are very  
fortunate to be part of the school at this time. 
I look forward to coming into school on Monday  
mornings and hearing the choir ï itôs a great start 
to the week. 
 
 
 

Meryll Castle ï HLTA 

I support children in Phoenix class and work with groups and 
individuals through interventions during the morning sessions. In 
the afternoons I cover PPA for teaching staff in most of the 
classes. Each year brings its individual highlights and this year is 
no different. The regular house events are always a great 
success. We had Doctor Whoô Tardis drop by  
into the playground which was a great hit with  
the children and this yearôs Royal Hall Charity  
Concert; it was the best yet, raising a staggering  
£4,133.61 .The HARTS Ambassadors continue  
to be very successful. This year we have had an  
extremely good, enthusiastic team who amongst  
a number of things, have raised money for a  
Childrenôs Cancer charity. 
 

Sarah Almackï Teacher 

I have many highlights of this year at Killinghall. What an 
energetic class the Unicorns have been this year, I have 
many memories from the year but my favourite has to be 
our trip to Harlow Carr. I am also very proud of all the 
children who have taken part in sporting events throughout 
the year. We have had amazing results and finished 2

nd
 

overall in the Small Schools Grand Prix. Another highlight, 
although not school related, was getting  
married. The children are certainly doing  
better at remembering my new name than  
me and the other adults. Although I will miss  
teaching the reception children I am excited  
for the new challenges. that lie ahead next  
year as I move to teach in KS1. 

Joe, Jenny & Debbie ï Catering team 

This year the team has expanded to three due to us serving our 
lovely lunches to an increased number of children. As always 
Liverpoolôs success in football has been Joeôs main concern. Her 
highlight was having such a sunny day for  
the teddy bearsô picnic.  
Jenny and Debbie are getting to know the  
school and enjoy seeing all the happy  
children each day. They are both really 
enjoying their news jobs. 

Dan Sutcliffe - Governor 

I have been a parent governor for 2 years and have really 
enjoyed getting to know the teaching staff and how they help 
educate and get the best out of the children. I live  
locally and have worked in financial services for  
the last 15 years and this balance gives me a  
good scope to help the school achieve its visions  
and aims. Over the last 12 months my highlight  
has been seeing the school really thrive following  
the extension and how the children have positively  
reacted and embraced the change.   
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Lorraine Goodall -ATA 

What a busy school year it has been and how much the 
children have achieved across all key stages. I work in every 
class at some point during the week and cover lunchtime 
duties which  gives me a good opportunity to get know all the 
children in school.   The new classrooms and playground 
facilities are top class and the children love  
the trim trail and climbing wall.  One of my  
favourite memories is of the inter school golf  
tournament held at Knaresborough Golf Club.   
The weather was freezing and the ground was  
very soggy, but this did not dampen the  
Killinghall team spirit and all the children had  
a lovely day and gave it their best. I am looking  
forward to our school developing further in the  
coming years and everyone being the best they can be. 
 
 

 

 

Steph Banks ïGTA 

This year I have had the pleasure of working in Unicorns, 
Dragons and Pegasus. I have really enjoyed working with a 
variety of ages and hope to be able to continue this next 
year. I continue to run the breakfast and Fun time zone clubs 
at which I have the opportunity of working  
alongside all age groups. There have been  
so many highlights this year, however I think  
my favourite and most memorable was going  
to Harlow Carr with the unicorns on their óStick  
Manô trip. This year has been enjoyable and I  
look forward to next year. 

Bruce Butler ï Teacher 

It has been an amazing year with lots going on. I have had several 
highlights this year. Moving into our new class room was definitely 
a highlight. Young Voices was a brilliant experience, the 
atmosphere was amazing and I felt very proud of the way our choir 
performed. Coming into school one morning and finding that the 
Tardis had crash landed in the PE cupboard was  
another high point ï Who would have thought that  
the Doctor would visit us! I have been very lucky to  
have had an amazing class this year. Griffins have  
once again been fantastic and a pleasure to teach,  
we have had a lot of fun.  Outside of school, I enjoy  
spending time with my family and sketching and  
painting. Next year, I want to become even better  
at backing display boards.  
 

Becky Morell ï Foundation Governor 

My family and I live in Killinghall and our four children all 
attended Killinghall School. I work at Noahôs Ark Pre-School 
in Knaresborough, I am also a respite carer for a teenage girl 
and I take care of the admin on our family farm.  I have been 
a Foundation Governor since January 2016. Part of my role 
is to monitor the childrenôs wellbeing along with their 
spiritual, moral, social and cultural development. It is 
wonderful to see the children highlighting the school values 
observed in each other. I am also responsible for monitoring 
the EYFS to ensure that the children in Reception  
are given the best possible opportunity to learn by  
being active and exploring; being creative and   
thinking critically. I particularly enjoyed being with 
the children during their cycle workshop.  It was  
great to see them master new skills in such a fun  
way and to watch as their confidence grew. 

Kate Parker - Teacher 

I have had the pleasure of teaching Dragon Class this year. My 
favourite topic has got to be Medieval Marvels. The children 
loved learning about castles and knights and would often rush 
into school excited to share facts and home learning.  I will take 
with me lots of wonderful memories from my time at Killinghall 
School. In particular our trip to Abbey House, where the 
children were so excited to brave the snow in order to 
experience a Victorian street and investigate different toys from 
different eras.  I have also really enjoyed the various house 
events, and it was wonderful to see the skills  
and gifts of all the children in the talent show.  
I am relatively new to the area, having lived  
in Harrogate for over a year now and am  
excited to explore more of the area. Thank you  
to everybody for making me feel so welcome. 



The Opening of the New Classrooms     
We were delighted to invite Mrs Val Blackburn and Mrs Anne Holdsworth to 
officially open the new classrooms and extension in November. Both ladies  
have a long history of supporting the school as governors and as members of 
the local community and Parish Council. 
We also welcomed Bobôs Your Uncle, who was very popular with the children, 
with his mixture of magic and comedy.                            
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Our expanding school  
After last summerôs building work the school benefited with the addition of two new classrooms. The children finally 
moved in to their new rooms at the end of September and were very excited to do so.                                       
The school has seen a rapidly increasing demand for places as new housing developments open, and as our 
reputation as a caring and friendly school has grown.  Although some people might believe that the growth in size of 
the school has its down side, what it does mean is that the school has a secure future ï unlike many local rural 
schools.  

We love our new classrooms. It 
is great to have so much space 
in the new building and very 
fancy interactive boards. 

We were very excited when 
we moved in to our new 
classroom. We especially 
love our lockers; it makes 
us feel very grown up. 


